
IN MEMORIAM
SAM KENT
Great friend of Willing Hearts, Samuel Mathew 
Kent, 83, of West Caldwell, N.J., passed away 
peacefully at home on Sunday, April 12, 2020. He 
joins his beloved wife Carol, who recently passed 
on March 24, 2020. In death, as in life, they were 
inseparable.

Born in Whitehall, NY in 1936 to the late Mathew 
and Kathryn (Young) Kent, Sam lived in Hydeville, 
VT before moving to New Jersey in 1942. A 
graduate of Grover Cleveland High School in 1955, 
he continued his education at the American 
School of Banking and The Stonier School of 
Banking at Rutgers. He served in the United States 
Navy Reserve and was honorably discharged as a 
Third-Class Petty Ofcer. Sam began his career at 
the National Newark & Essex Bank in Caldwell and 
continued as a Regional Vice President at 
Midlantic Bank, Metropolitan State Bank, Valley 
National Bank and Broadway Bank before 
retirement.

Sam was a well-known Rotarian of the Caldwells, 
serving twice as club President, received the Paul 
Harris Award four times, the Service Above Self 
award twice, the Distinguished Service Citation, 
the Lifetime Achievement Award and was 
bestowed the status of Emeritus Member.

He met the love of his life, Carol Ann Peterson and 
they married in 1967. He enjoyed working on their 
house, traveling - especially to the Poconos and 
Vermont, and spending time with their large circle 
of friends and family. Sam and Carol loved going to 
garage sales, nding treasures to support Willing 
Hearts Consignment Shop. He was passionate 
about photography throughout his life.

The Giblin Association gave him the Civic 
Community Service Award in 2003. The Kiwanis 
celebrated him in 2017 for generosity to the 
Caldwell West Essex community.

Sam was very proud to be an Honorary Member 
of the Caldwell Volunteer Fire Department and 
their photo historian at every re scene and 
ceremony. He was an active member of the 
American Legion, James Caldwell Post 185. Sam 
was a member of West Essex Community 
Emergency Response Team (CERT).

His dedication to service in the West Essex 
Community was remarkable. He was the West 
Essex Chamber of Commerce Professional of the 
Year 1976-77 and Executive of the Year 1992. 
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